KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

December 14, 2016
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Two homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:33 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held November 9, 2016 were approved with the correction of unit #11881 to 11811 in unfinished business.  
Open Forum  

· No homeowners present raised issues for consideration.
Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

·  Ken reported he had reviewed the Architectural Request Log with Sue Bryant.   The HIF was re-designed.  All other Architectural Request forms will be deleted from the web site.
· 11740 had requested the association replace her gutters.  The Board had approved repairs to the front downspout which were completed by Keen Renovations.
· 11741 had requested the Association replace the front stoop.  Phil asked Atlas Concrete for a proposal.
Landscape Committee   

· Ken Zuber of Environmental Tree Care was present and gave advice on the Association’s trees.
· Lilac Ash Borers are here now.  Emerald Ash Borers are about 2-3 years away. 
· Ken Zuber suggested winter-watering all the trees due to a very dry Fall. About $2,600.
· He suggested removing Ash trees less than 12” in diameter, treating some others and letting some go.   A walk-around, tree-by-tree analysis would cost around $200.00.
· Environmental Tree Care had quoted $23,754 to prune trees in the SE phase.  This was more that was in the budget and the Board took no action on it.
· #11809 has vines growing up the siding.  Schultz will cut them off at the roots, wait until the vines dry and remove them from the siding.  Schultz advised Round-up was not very effective on woody growth.
· Fall leaf cleanup is happening now.  Should be done in a couple of days.
Document Task Force  
· The updated Bylaws are ready for publication.  Adam will send the final version to Phil for publication.
· Rick White is finishing the  Resident Handbook.    He suggested it not be published in print but be only put on the website.
Communications Committee 
· Bob is pulling his committee together.  He will send out a brief Christmas letter, have a meeting the first Wednesday in January and publish the quarterly newsletter in February.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for November, 2016.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $44,174, Reserves - $338,759.
· Disbursements during the month (including the regular transfer to reserve) were $103,626.  
· Delinquencies were up to $36,028.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $18,420.
· Total expenses (11 months) were $16,780 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Downspout extensions extending onto the sidewalk at 11693 were shortened to drain into the landscape bed.
· Keen Renovations finished cleaning the gutters for $4,670 as bid.
· Keen has not yet scheduled replacing the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· Transition to a new e-mail web server is almost complete.  There were some problems transferring the e-mail accounts.
· Two other contractors have  been asked to provide landscape maintenance proposals.
Unfinished Business
· A homeowner complained that Open House signs were restricted to the rear of the property like For Sale signs.  The Board reviewed the governing documents, rules and policies and determined that the Open House signs were not restricted as the For Sale signs are.  On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Rick White and duly passed, the Board determined that there was no violation concerning the use of the Open House signs other than they should not be posted on the sidewalks so as to block traffic.
New Business  

· On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Kathy Dann and duly passed, The Board approved engaging Environmental Tree Care to do an analysis of the Ash trees on the property.
· On motion by Kathy Dan, seconded by Bob Campbell and duly passed, the Board approved a proposal from Environmental Tree Care to winter-water the trees for about $2,600.
· Adam Wood submitted his resignation from the Board.  He has contracted to sell his unit and would no longer be eligible to be a Director.   The Board members thanked him for his years of service to the Association and wished him the best.
· On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Kathy Dann and duly passed, the Board elected Sue Bryant of 11604 to fill the remainder of Adam’s term.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  January 11, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

